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"עלה למעלה, עלה, כי כוח עז לך, יש לך
 כנפי רוח, כנפי נשרים אבירים, אל תכחש בם,

פן יכחשו לך, דרוש אותם וימצאו לך מיד".
הרב קוק.

As Rosh Hashana approaches we wish 
our students, friends and Am Yisrael a 

good and blessed year, in which all our 
prayers are accepted”.

שנה טובה ומתוקה.שנה טובה ומתוקה.
''תכלה שנה וקללותיה,''תכלה שנה וקללותיה,
תחל שנה וברכותיה''תחל שנה וברכותיה''

” Appoint​ watchmen  
[to guard] your city all day and all night.”  

לָה" ְַ "שׁוֹמְרִים הפְַקֵד לְעִירְךָ כָּל היַּוֹם וְכָל הלַּי

We have been helping local farm owners by 

guarding their property at night. One night a 

week, volunteers from the Yeshiva patrol nearby 

fields, acting as a deterrent against unwanted 

visitors and enabling the farmers to sleep 

peacefully at night. This is hard and intense 

work; however, we stay true to our mission- to 

protect the land and make the challenging daily 

routine for farmers easier.

Along with the growth and increase in 
Yeshiva students, there has been increased 

demand for keeping in touch with the 
Yeshiva’s Torah and teachings. So we 

have launched a campaign to make our 
shiurim more accessible to graduates. This 
includes updating the Yeshiva website. All 
shiurim are now recorded and available 

on platforms such as YouTube and Spotify. 
Please check out the Yeshiva’s YouTube 
channel where you can find over 500 

Shiurim. 

For More Information -

What’s What’s 
 New in Yeshiva? New in Yeshiva?

Rav Chaim Baruch, Rosh Yeshiva "גדול תלמוד שמביא לידי מעשה'



Rav Chaim Baruch:
Rabbi Hosha'ya said: When Israel arrives 
at (i.e., determines the time for) Rosh 
HaShana, HaKadosh Baruch Hu (HKBH) 
says to his ministering angels: Raise up 

the tribunal, and bring out the books.
Then they say: Why?

And he says: Because I wish to judge 
my children tomorrow when it is Rosh 

HaShana.
They immediately raise up a tribunal and 
bring out the books. An earthly court has 
decided to proclaim a leap year; It says: 
tomorrow we are celebrating Rosh HaShana.

The ministering angels say to HKBH: Master of 
the Universe, you did not tell us that tomorrow is 

Rosh HaShana.
He said to them: The reckoning is in their hands, as 
stated (in Exodus 12:2): “This new moon (i.e. this new 
month) shall be to you”; it is transferred to you. As for you and 
me, let us go to my children, so that whatever they do, we may go 

along with them.
Moses said (in Deuteronomy 4:7): “For what great nation is there that has G-d so 

near to it, as the Lord our G-d is at all times that we proclaim upon Him?” 
Now the word “proclaim” is only used in reference to festival times. Thus it is stated (in Leviticus 23:4): “These are the 
Lord's appointed holy occasions, which you shall proclaim at their appointed time”. Therefore (according to Exodus 

12:2): “This new moon (i.e. this month)” belongs to you.
Midrash Tanchuma (Buber), Parashat Bo, Siman 3

Our Sages describe how the entire world is subject to human determination. Hashem created His world. But he 
leaves to Am Yisrael, His people, the ability to determine the essence of that world. Even the day of man’s judgement 

and its consequences are dependent on him, on his decision on when to proclaim that day.
We learn from this about the work we have to do in our world, the partnership that Hashem is requesting of us. We 
should not wander the world as guests, and certainly not as those in charge, but rather as partners who carry great 

responsibility.
At the beginning of the year, at the special moment when justice appears in this world, when the Divine order 

appears, we enter the tribunal. And our judgement and the judgement of this world are passed.
With the incoming new year, I, as a representative of the entire Yeshiva team, would like to wish you a Shanah 
Tovah, a Happy New Year, a year of the fulfillment of all blessings. May the blessing of Hashem that appears in our 

redemption continue to flow from the individual to the collective, as full partners in the Creator’s world.
Shanah Tovah,

K’tiva VaChatima Tovah,
To you and all of Am Yisrael!

Rav Chaim Baruch, Rosh Yeshiva



Fun with the locals
 As in previous years, the Yeshiva boys 
have been privileged to be hosted by 

local families, one evening a week, for an 
enjoyable and fun shiur. A huge Thank 
you to the following families: Klogman, 
Taub, Mosson, Cohen, Polack, Okvi, Ben 
Shlomi, Shwartz, Genot, Weiss, Reiffer, 

Rosenblatt, Nahari, Kazorer, Rechal and 
Adler.

 Since the founding of the yeshiva 5 years
 ago, our Beit Midrash is now home to 230
 boys, 80 of which have joined shiur aleph
 this year. We are always seeking to grow
 and build for the future. Eliyashiv, our

 Head of Global Resources, has launched
 a worldwide fundraising campaign. If

 you share our love of Torah and want to
 contribute towards our vision for the future,
please be in touch with Elyashiv- 0525870175

We are proud of all our boys who have 
donated blood over the past year. We are 
especially proud of those who have joined 
our weekly trips to Beilinson Hospital to 

donate platelets. Yasher Koach!

We’re We’re GrowingGrowing
VolunteeringVolunteering



We are proud to share that the number of boys learning 

Torah in our Beit Midrash has grown to 230, 78 of which 

have recently joined in shiur Aleph. On the first day of Elul, 

the boys arrived with their parents, explored the Yeshiva 

and were eager to start. Next, the Rosh Yeshiva- Rav 

Chaim Baruch welcomed everyone and presented his 

vision for the Yeshiva. To end on a high, Rav Chaim invited 

everyone to participate in a Siyum, a celebratory meal and 

dancing in the dining room.

We’re We’re GrowingGrowing



Throughout the year guest speakers came in to take part in a series of discussions 
to talk about Postmodernism. Some of the 

greatest speakers such as: 

Rav Yigal Levinstein- Head of “Bnei David” institute who spoke about Postmodernism 
traits.

Rav Chaimi Tittleboim- Pointed out the importance of understanding Postmodernism 
and how to act on it in our reality.

 
Yuval Blumberg- Explained the theories, ideas and how they were established. 

Udi Ben Hemo- Head of “Café Shapira”, introduced the issues regarding 
Postmodernism and presented how its traits are all around us. 

Rav Ezra Hayman- Member of the “Café Shapira” Forum, Rav at the Yeshiva of Jaffe, 
spoke about the transition from the idea to reality. 

Ran Beretz- Founding editor of “Mida” website. Former Head of Public Diplomacy 
and Media at the Prime Minister's Office, reveals the complexity in academic 

institutes and the best way to cope in our generation. 

Deputy Minister Avi Maoz-Described how the Israeli public put up with great 
hardships.

 
Ziv Maor adv- Channel 14 reporter, explained how the left took control of the media.

Enlightenment

Enlightenment

Following a fundraising campaign, a new, large kitchen and a dining room has been built 
on 450 square metres of land. Please God it will be used for many more years to come. Local 
families in the area are also able to rent out the dining room for smachot. On this note, we’d 
like to say a special thank you to our chef- Jackie who cooks and prepares delicious food for 
the Yeshiva. We love you, Jackie! Many thanks and appreciation to all those who participated 

in the campaign. Without your assistance it could not have happened.  
To keep up with the growing number of boys joining our Yeshiva, we have been busy in the 
last few months with expanding and renovating our Beit Midrash, classrooms and toilets. 

Thank you to all those who participated!

  New BeitNew Beit
MidrashMidrash



Enlightenment

Enlightenment

“Charity is equivalent to all the other mitzvot 
combined”

Food rescue exists all over the world. In Israel “Leket” leads 

the way, tracking down, collecting and distributing leftover 

food around the country. With more than 100 employees, 

15,000 volunteers, 27 dedicated vehicles, in 2020 “Leket” 

distributed 2.4 million meals and approximately 18,500 tons 

of fruit and vegetables. This amazing organization supplies 

food to over 246,000 Israelis weekly. Our Yeshiva boys 

volunteer by helping to distribute food to the needy across 

the Shomron.

 Student Program

 This year we introduced a program for our graduates, a program that enables 

them to integrate Yeshiva learning with academic studies. This includes having 

help, guidance and fixed learning times with a Rabbi in the Yeshiva, in addition to 

university studies. For more information, please contact Elyashiv- 0525870175.

InnovatingInnovating



soldiers students students of the
Kollel

More than -More than -More than -

150 23020

Our Numbers Today
We’re Growing
We’re Growing

  Leading theLeading the
  way in theway in the

IDFIDF

Dozens of our graduates are currently 

serving in the IDF in senior positions. 

Whilst protecting the people of Israel, our 

graduates make the time to maintain their 

relationships with the Yeshiva and Rabbis.

Leading the way in the IDF
150 soldiers 
11 officers

19 commanders
The Yeshiva salutes all our soldiers serving in 

the IDF, Yesher Koach!



From when the 12 tribes left Egypt and entered the Hold Land, the 
Jewish people resided in Israel divided into 12 tribes. The tribe of 

Issachar was devoted to Torah learning, day and night. As a result, 
they could not financially support themselves financially. The tribe of 
Zebulun, on the other hand, was engaged in commerce and could 
only learn Torah for a portion of the day. The tribes of Issachar and 
Zebulun established a “partnership” in which the tribe of Zebulun 
supported the tribe of Issachar, and the merit of Issachar’s Torah 

learning also transferred to Zebulun. 
If you share our love of Torah, we would love to build such a 
partnership. For more information, please contact Elyashiv.

For more information -

יששכר & זבולון





PicturesPictures



As the August IDF draft date approached we hosted a 
special evening for all the soon-to-be soldiers and their 

parents. Rav Chaim gave his blessing and every graduate 
had to speak about his Yeshiva experience. It was an 

enjoyable night. 
A special thank you to “Camp“ for donating army 

equipment to our graduates. 
21 Yeshiva graduates enlisted in the IDF in August. We hope 
you stay safe and wish you all lots of luck. Eagerly waiting 

to see you at Yeshiva!

IDF EveningIDF Evening


